

Minutes of the P.A.C. Meeting on Tuesday 7th June at 6.30

Present:

Mrs Erica Rowland Chair	Canon Lordan	Mrs Margaret Brown
Mrs Liz Davies Secretary	Mr John Dyne	Mrs Kathy Home
Mrs Ann Aitkin	Mrs Charlotte Hannaby	Mrs Lorraine Pizzey
Mrs Eileen Evans	Mr Dave Bebbington	Miss Oonagh Thompson
Mr Peter Burke	Mr. Brendan and Mrs Kay McDonald	Mrs Rachel Body
Mrs Anna Frank Keyes	Mr Don and Mrs Geraldine Downing	Mrs Tina Bayliss Parish Secretary
	Mr Barrie and Mrs Carole Williams	
	Mrs Sheila Mills	

No.	Item	Action
1.	Welcome Erica welcomed everyone and thanked them for giving up their time.	
2.	Opening Prayer Canon led us in prayer.	
3.	Apologies Mr John Fernee, Mrs Michelle Woodward Mrs Rosemary Jones, Mr Gino Melancrinis, Mrs Alison Williams, Mrs Jenny Griffiths, Mrs Rachel Acton, Mrs Sarah Hazel Mr Christopher Graffius	
	Absences None	
4.	Items for A.O.B. SVP Eileen Acts 435 Eileen Pantasaph Oonagh	
5.	Minutes of the last meeting: Accepted	
6.	Matters Arising: None brought up	
7.	Finance Committee Carole is the new Chair after Ashley Peter asked about the Parish accounts. Will they be presented to the Parish? Carole answered they are with McLintocks the Diocesan accountants and once returned they will be offered to the parish.	

	<p>How much money is in the account? £120,000 in the investment account and £64,000 in the current with some outstanding amounts due to Canon.</p>	
8.	<p>Property Group: Erica asked Dave Bebbington to organise a meeting. Dave volunteered to do this. Liz will provide the contact details.</p>	Liz
9.	<p>Rossett Church Keyholders? Eileen Evans, Peter Burke, Sharon Crump, Jean O'Brien, Geraldine and Don, John Fernee. Liz will contact all to check they still have keys and will they continue to hold it.</p> <p>Cleaners? Anna FK, Eileen, Sarah Hazel, Sue Greaney, Sharon Crump. Ask Sharon is she willing to continue to organise. Jean O'Brien has been keeping an eye on the church. Bill Thompson has been putting out the bins. Tina thinks there may be a water leak. She will check.</p> <p>Geraldine asked Canon would he be able to cope if we reopen Rossett. Canon said he didn't know. Anna and Brendan both asked do we have to re-open Rossett? People have adapted to it being shut due to Covid and Canon's illness. This is not our decision but the decision of Bishop Peter. Brendan asked do we need 2 Masses on a Sunday morning? Eileen said she had been asked when it was reopening. Carole said she agreed with Brendan that it is most important that we have Mass rather than 2 Churches. Rachel Body said she had been to the Cathedral recently, it's more conducive to have the Church more full. They have cut 1 Mass. John Dyne suggested 1 Mass on Sunday morning with coffee afterwards. Rossett Mass could be on Saturday evening. Peter asked how many Masses we need? Before Covid we had 210 attending Mass but now it's less than 100. Erica said she feels we need to bring people back to church. We could have a daily Mass in Rossett.</p> <p>Proposal: The Property group assess the church in Rossett. Everyone agreed. 1 Mass on Sunday morning. Everyone agreed. Erica asked Canon what time would suit him best. Would 10.00 a.m. be OK. Everyone agreed.</p>	<p>Liz- Keys</p> <p>Liz to contact Sharon</p> <p>Tina water leak check</p>

	<p>To start on 3rd July Everyone agreed. Gives 3 weeks Notice. Tina will do a handout for people coming to Mass If numbers increase there could be an extra Mass. For the launch Mass there will be tea and coffee in the hall every week. Tina has organised a cleaner for the hall</p>	<p>Tina SVP Eileen to organise</p>
10.	<p>Post Synodal work Questionnaire Erica will organise Youth: Kathy said Michelle has been talking to some of the pupils at St Joseph's about their experiences of coming to church. Erica read out Michelle's contribution as she was not present. Main points Church is like an extension of family as they go as a family. Social events Pizza nights, easter egg hunts, Christingle. They have felt very isolated from their friendship groups through Covid. Attached separately. Hall Committee: Tina feels it should be in place before the hall is hired out to anyone. John Dyne said he would look at the Risk assessments. Brendan says Nut allergies products need to be assessed. Erica asks that the building is left as it is found. Parents will need to be aware of what their children are eating re nuts. Social events Committee: Erica asked would Dave Bebbington organise a Family Quiz night. Discussion as to when. Might be better in September. Friday 9th September was decided. Dave's Super Family Quiz</p>	<p>Erica John Dyne Dave Bebbington</p>
11.	<p>A.O.B. More members are needed for S.V.P. Work is increasing. www.acts435.org.uk An online charity Eileen will send details. Pantasaph are looking for volunteers to help with making beds for visitors.</p>	
12.	<p>TCC nothing further to report</p>	
13.	<p>Next meeting Tuesday 5th July at 6.30.</p>	
14.	<p>Closing Prayer The meeting closed at 7.55.</p>	